
 
July/August 2021 

To Learn, Live and Teach the Values  

of the Gospel of Jesus Christ 

From the Rector’s Desk  

Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 
 

Almost everyone I know has a favorite season. Many love the fall (especially in New England) for 
its fair weather and beautiful trees. Winter is the favorite of some because of the long nights, 
cozy fires in the fireplace, and winter sports. Spring, although fleeting in New England, is a time 
of hopefulness and flowers – so many moments of resurrection – and of new life. Summer is a 
crowd favorite with school being out, the beach and mountains calling and long days perfect for 
barbeques and beers with friends. 
 
If I am completely honest, I don’t have a favorite time of year in this season of my life. All four 
seasons hold their own promise and I enjoy both the heat and the cold. Summer holds a very 
unique place in my life now. When the kids were younger the quieting of church life was quickly 
replaced with the busy-ness of home life and youthful activities. Nowadays summer is very 
different. Summer is now a time of reflection, relaxation, and activities chosen by Priscilla and 
me (what a concept.) 
 
When I was young, 57 years old sounded ancient. Now, it’s the age when I am young enough to 
be able to do what I want, and old enough to be able enjoy my time at work, time with Priscilla 
and friends, and even time spent alone with the ability to be both reflective and grateful. This 
season of my life is just that, a season of gratitude. I am both grateful and humbled by all that 
life has given me, and the ability to enjoy and learn from it.  
 
I don’t know about you, but for a few thoughtless decisions and one or two unintentional 
detours I don’t think I would change a thing about my life. Yes, this is in part because the society 
I live in has given me many unearned privileges. But even more so because I was able to see a 
good thing when I saw it. I came from a loving family; I married the love of my life; we have 
three great kids and their growing families, and I have a job and calling I cannot imagine my life 
without. Not everyone gets to live and work their passions. I would have to be both arrogant and 
blind not to see God in the midst of all of this. 
 
As we enter summer, my prayer for you is that you will slow down, enjoy those around you, find 
some time for yourself and take a moment to reflect and give thanks. For those of you who find 
this season of your life a time of struggle, please know that you are loved, are never alone, and 
always in my prayers. 
 
            Faithfully, 
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Highlights in July/August 

• Sundays in July/August 
Livestream and in-person service 
@9:30am.  

• Kids for Christ (KFC) to be held in-
person July 25 through August. 
See inside for details. 

• Lemonade on the Lawn has 
resumed on Sundays and will 
continue throughout the summer. 

• Wednesday Eucharist every  
Wednesday at 7:00 in the chapel. 

• Summer Bible Study continues 
through August 3. 

 

 

We continue to offer livestream 
worship on our YouTube channel 
every Sunday at 9:30am. Sign up for 
weekly emails to receive links and 
more information on services and 
upcoming events. Just go to: 
www.stjameswh.org/resources/
newsletter-subscribe.   
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From the Assistant Rector 

D EAR People of St. James’s, 
 
Happy summer! I hope this is a time of renewal for you. It has been a joy to have many of you back in the sanctuary for 

church. I know that this is also a challenging time as we transition into a new way of being together. 
 
Our summer Bible study on the book of Genesis has met three times so far this summer. We have been exploring what it’s like to ask 
questions about the biblical text rather than give answers. We have asked questions about creation, Adam and Eve, and the life of 
Abraham. We will have three more sessions, and we invite you to join us (see the newsletter for dates and times).  
 
I look forward to seeing many of you in church and also at Lemonade on the Lawn. You can be assured that you are in my prayers.  
 
May the Peace of Christ be with you all this summer and always. 
 
                                 In Christ,  



From the Organist & Choirmaster 
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D EAR Parishioners,  

 

Happy summer! It has been a joy welcoming everyone back outdoors and inside the 

church these past few weeks. Church is about community as much as it is about worship, and 

seeing our parish reunite has been a huge relief for us all. 

Going forward, the dust needs to settle a bit before we are fully back to normal. There are 

different feelings about the pace at which we return to normal, and there are different 

sources of information explaining to us what activities may be considered safe.  

Before any of us are in a position to decide how choir will operate in the fall, at least know 

that it will! All of our adult participants and many of our young choristers are fully 

vaccinated. In the meantime, this needs to be a period of re-engagement for us everyone. 

Together we need to invite folks back to church, encourage more visitors, and recruit for the 

choir. In particular we need to spread the word about our wonderful youth choir program 

and encourage parents and kids to consider taking advantage of our offerings. Word of 

mouth is by far the most effective method of recruitment, so talk us up to your neighbors 

and friends! I'm also always happy to meet with a prospective chorister. 

Best wishes to all for a beautiful summer as we climb out of Covid hibernation together! 

      

                                                                                                   

Jubilate Deo! 
 

O be joyful in the  

Lord all ye lands;  

serve the Lord with  

gladness and come  

before his presence  

with a song.   
 

 Psalm 100:1 



St. James’s Center for Family Ministries 

KFC (Kids for Christ) 

Sundays at 10:30am 

KFC (Kids for Christ) will 
meet in-person in the parish 
hall on Sunday, July 25 and 
through the month of 
August during the 9:30 
service. KFC will not meet on 
Sundays, July 4, 11 and 18. 
Social distancing protocols 
will be followed.  If you have 
questions, please email 
Priscilla at: 
education@stjameswh.org.  
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Nurturing your children’s 
spiritual life from birth 

through high school 

                   

I am writing this newsletter, with just a 

couple of days left of the school year. If 

you had told me in August that we 

would make it through the entire 

elementary school year with very little 

interruption, I would have been 

shocked! I am so grateful to live in a 

town where we were able to return to 

in-person school and keep everyone 

safe.  

 

In addition to being fully in the 

classroom, we at St. James’s are also 

back to in-person KFC (Kids for Christ.) 

This takes place during the 9:30 

service, with a short hiatus in July while 

Bob and I are away visiting family. KFC 

in-person has been running for several 

weeks now, and is going smoothly. In 

the middle of June, I began a unit on 

Old Testament lessons which I plan to 

continue throughout the summer. I am 

super thankful to have Olivia Shuey as 

my wingwoman, helping to keep 

everyone safe. 

 

As we look to the fall, I am planning 

many activities for youth and young 

families at St. James’s. In September, 

we will have a middle school youth 

group event of a scavenger hunt 

around West Hartford center. Stay 

tuned for more information about this 

great event to come. 

 

In October, I am planning another 

evening of West Hartford Hauntings. 

Hopefully, this event will not be rained 

out like it was in 2020.  

 

More events I am still planning for 

include some type of activity for All 

Saints Day, and then before you know 

it, it will be time for the Christmas 

pageant. If things continue to improve 

as they have the last few months, we 

should be able to have an in-person 

pageant with a cast of many as we 

have in years past. As I do every so 

often, I am thinking of making some 

small changes to the pageant, just to 

keep it fresh. Stay tuned, as we 

continue to think about ways to 

improve on this much beloved 

tradition. 

 

That’s about it for now. I know that for 

many of us this time with family and 

friends is extra special since many of us 

haven’t been able to see loved ones for 

over a year.  Enjoy. And remember 

when you are in town, we are here at 

St. James’s looking forward to seeing 

you all in church! 
                                               

                         Your sister in Christ, 

 

 

 
 

          

  

mailto:education@stjameswh.org
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Vestry Corner 
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Current Position:  For the first five 

months of 2021 the Church’s finances 

were slightly negative vis a vis the 

budget. Total Income for that period 

was $8,117 less than the budgeted 

amount and expenses were $7,617 

under budget. As a result, the Church’s 

net financial position at the end of 

May, 2021 was a negative variance to 

budget of just $500. 

Treasurer’s Report / January-May 2021 

“Dearest lord, teach me to be generous; teach me to serve you as you deserve; to give 
and not to count the cost.” St. Ignatius of Loyola (1491-1556) 

Income & Expense Summary: 

Income:  For the first five months of 2021 Regular Contributions (Current and Prior Year Pledges, Seasonal and 

Unspecified Offerings) in total were $11,286 less than budget. Current Year Pledges were $12,423 less than the budget 

amount whereas Prior Year Pledges, Seasonal and Unspecified Offerings totaled $1,137 more than budget.  Income from 

outside groups using the Parish Facilities was $1,105 over budget. Special Contributions were $1,021 over budget.  

Expenses:  Major contributors to the January-May expense results were the following:  

 

Property: Total Property expenses for the period were just $450 under budget.  

 

Personnel:  Personnel expenses were $5,621 under budget for the five month period primarily due to Clergy and Lay Staff 

benefit expenses being less than budgeted amounts.  
 

Of  the remaining expense categories, five were over budget and five were under, the net amount being  $1546 under 

budget.  

Category YTD 
Actual 

YTD 
Budget 

YTD 
Variance 

Total 
Annual Budget 

Income (+) $415,628 $423,745 $8,117 
Under Budget 

$826,950 
  

Expense (-) $330,671 $338,288 $7,617 
Under Budget 

$809,300 

Net $84,957 $85,457 $500 
Negative Vari-
ance to budget 

0 
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Mission 
Moving Forward 
Update 
 

As Covid restrictions ease, 
we are focusing on safety as 
we make plans to be even 
more together.  This update 
will give you an idea of what 
is happening now, and what 
might happen next.  

Around the Parish 

W ELCOME BACK TO ST. JAMES’S! We are pleased 

to announce that there are now a variety of 

ways to attend service at St. James’s, in-person 

and on-line.  

 

Sundays: 

• 9:30 In-person and Live-streamed on-line service (see 

below for how to join.) 

• KFC (Kids for Christ) will resume meeting on July 25 (no 

KFC on July 4, 11 and 18). 
 

Wednesday Morning: 

• 7:00 a.m. Morning Prayer in-person in the chapel.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

Summer Schedule and Beyond: 

July: Sundays will include one service at 9:30 in the main 

sanctuary. This service will also be available by live-stream 

for those who choose not to come in person. 
 

September: We  will return to pre-Covid scheduling with the 

8:00  service in the chapel and 9:30 service in the church on 

Sunday, September 12.  More details regarding our return 

to regular worship will be forthcoming.  
 

Watching: Sunday live-streams, Priscilla Reads recordings, 

and Archived recordings are all available on the St. James’s 

YouTube channel. Just go to the St. James’s homepage 

(www.stjameswh.org) and simply click the Sunday Worship 

banner or the video camera icon below the banner for 

access to all recordings and live-streams.   
 

 

Please watch your email for more details as they happen. 

The weekly Open Door emails contain a great deal of 

information every week including weekly access links and 

service bulletins to download. 

 
 

S T. JAMES’S is partnering with Hartford Catholic Worker to 
provide 30 bags of food twice a month for families facing food 
insecurity in the Hartford area.  

 

Each bag contains: 2 cans of tuna, 1 jar of mayo, 1 can of soup, 1 box/
bag of pasta, 1 jar of pasta sauce, 1 can of beans, 1 jar of peanut 
butter, 1 jar of jelly.  
 

This is an on-going mission, please continue to give the items listed 
above. Bring them to the church during office hours or place them in 
the blue bin outside the cloister doors. If donating money is more 
convenient, please send checks to St. James's, add "Hartford Catholic 
Worker" in the memo line and we will shop for you.  Thank you! 

Hartford Catholic Worker Food Bags 

St. James’s Vegetable Garden 

W E are now harvesting the vegetables each Wednesday 
starting at 8:30am until 10:00am and could use volunteers. 
If you have questions, email Ann Painter at  

abpainter1@comcast.net. Here is the link to the Signup Form.  
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/8050A4EAFAB23ABF58-stjamess2 
 
Each week the produce is brought to the Hartford Catholic Worker for 
distribution to the families that live in the North End of Hartford. 

Lemonade on the Lawn Returns! 

W E have resumed our traditional Lemonade on the Lawn 

following the 9:30 service continuing through August. This 

wonderful tradition gives us the opportunity to connect 

with other church members, new and returning, and enjoy some 

refreshing lemonade. Volunteers are needed to setup, make, and serve. 

If you would like to volunteer, kindly use this online link: https://

www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0A44A5AC28A3F85-lemonade or email 

claireburnett@comcast.net if you would like to assist. Thank you! 
  

Altar Guild Recruitment 

A RE you  interested in trying something new here at church? We 

are looking for new members of the wonderful St. James's altar 

guild. This is not a big commitment. Once a month, you will 

help set the altar for the Sunday services and clean up the altar after 

the service. No experience is necessary. We will train you! Please 

prayerfully consider being a part of this important ministry. It is a great 

way to get to know fellow parishioners and serve our community at the 

same time. If you are interested, please contact Elizabeth Gallegos at 

Elizabeth.Gallegos@Bearingstar.com  or Bob Hooper at 

rector@stjameswh.org. Thanks in advance for your consideration! 

mailto:abpainter1@comcast.net


A  group of men from Saint James's Church and a few from 

other churches meet twice monthly on the second and 

fourth Saturdays for an hour and a bit more beginning at 

8:00 AM for discussion of religious subjects. Typically, the 

discussion is led by one of the group members about a book 

selected by the group. Past discussions have focused on thoughts 

from Marcus Borg’s "The Heart of Christianity: Rediscovering a 

Life of Faith. The group has resumed meeting in-person in the 

parish room.  The next meetings will be held Saturdays, July 10 

and 24; August 14 and 28. Light refreshments are served.  

 

Bob Hoffman chairs the group. If you are interested, contact him 

at 860.614.3861 for further information.  

Men’s Discussion Group 
Second and Fourth Saturdays 
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Wednesday Morning Prayer 
Every Week at 7:00am in the Chapel 
 

 

M ORNING Prayer continues to be offered in-person 

every Wednesday at 7:00am with the Rev. Tim 

O’Leary in the chapel. Morning Prayer via Zoom is 

no longer offered. Please let Tim know ahead of time if you 

would like to be a reader for any service. 

(tim.st.james.assistant@gmail.com). 

We look forward to seeing you on Wednesday mornings! 
 

Fourth Friday Family Night 
July 23 and August 27 at 5pm 

H ELLO families with 

young children! We 

continue with the 

Fourth Fridays on July 23 and 

August 27 at 5:15pm. The event 

will be outside at Fernridge Park in 

WeHa (in the event of rain, the 

event will be canceled). If you would like to receive information 

about this and future events, please email 

kerriraissian@gmail.com.  

Summer Bible Study 
Every other Tuesday from 7-8:30pm 
July through August 3—The Book of Genesis 

D O you love the story of Joseph and his brothers? Are you 
bewildered by the story of Abraham ready to sacrifice his 
son Isaac? Come join Tim for Bible study every 2nd and 

4th Tuesday evening from 7-8:30pm in the Parish Hall (remaining 
dates below). Even is you’ve missed prior sessions, it’s not too 
late to join. We are reading the book of Genesis together.  This 
book is filled with strange, moving, and dramatic stories. We will 
explore both ancient interpretations of this book and what it 
means for us in our daily lives. We will read Genesis on our own in 
between sessions and together during the sessions. All are 
welcome! 
 

Remaining Schedule and Topics: 
Tuesday July 6: The Sacrifice of Isaac  
Tuesday July 20: The Life of Jacob  
Tuesday August 3: The Life of Joseph 
 

Please note: Before the July 6 session, please read Genesis 
chapter 22; before July 20, read Genesis chapters 27 and 32; and 
before the final session on August 3, please read Genesis chapters 
37, 39 and 40.  Come with your thoughts and questions! 
 

If you have immediate questions, please email Tim at 
tim.st.james.assistant@gmail.com. 

E FM is an enriching program for lay people which covers 

the Old and New Testaments, church history, theology, 

ethics, moral choices, and interfaith encounters. It 

takes place in a small group setting from 6 to 12 members. 

Course materials are structured by the University of the South 

School of Theology. Weekly meetings focus on readings, per-

sonal faith, and reflections on our own experiences and how 

God has been known to his people through history and in our 

own lives. Check out the video:  

http://stjameswh.org/discipleship/education/efm. For more 

information, contact Ron Ward, EfM Men-

tor: rtwtmr@comcast.net  or cell: 860.463.8057.  

Education for Ministry 

Memorial Garden Help 

T HE Memorial Garden Crew needs your help in order to 

maintain this beautiful garden! A team of volunteers is 

needed on a bi-weekly basis starting in June to come in and 

weed and also do light pruning. This usually takes no more than an 

hour or two of your time and you get to choose the time to come 

in. If you are willing to help, please sign-up by pasting this link into 

your browser to be taken to the signup page: https://

www.signupgenius.com/go/8050A4EAFAB23ABF58-stjamess. If you 

are unable to access the link, email Claire Burnett:  

claireburnett@comcast.net. Volunteers will receive detailed  

instructions via email. 

http://stjameswh.org/discipleship/education/efm
mailto:rtwtmr@comcast.net
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/8050A4EAFAB23ABF58-stjamess
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/8050A4EAFAB23ABF58-stjamess


Deaths 
 

David D. Thomas 

June 22, 2021 
 

Registry and Readings 

Parish Birthdays 
Children and Youth 
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Those in our parish family 

Jeffrey, Greg, Elsa, Michael, Walter, Frank, Elly, Chuck, Sue, Will, 

Tom, Chris & Louise. 
 

Those in our extended parish family  

Maria, Kevin, Mary Ann, Jenifer, Nancy, Jeff, Carol, Christina, 

Jean, Jeff, Karen, David, Patricia, Quinn, Joanie, Teresa, Alvin, 

Karen, Audra, Parker & Cynthia, Ann, Kara, Patricia, Carrie, John 

& Rita, Barbara & Family, Tavern, Mohan, Larry, Barbara, 

Hudson, Dave, Charlene, Pierre, Guy, Stephen, Clark, Sydney, 

Clare, Leo, Ann, Cathleen, Denise, Javier, Susan & Gordon, 

Kristine & Noel, Janet, and Annelise. 
 

Those Serving in the Military: 

Andrew Clark, Andrew Huntsman, Ed Vera, and  

Justin Hagemann. 

Parish Prayer List 

Sunday Lectionary  
Sixth Sunday after Pentecost, July 4 

2 Samuel 5:1-5, 9-10; Psalm 48 

2 Corinthians 12:2-10; Mark 6:1-13 
  

Seventh Sunday after Pentecost, July 11 

2 Samuel 6:1-5, 12b-19; Psalm 24 

Ephesians 1:3-14; Mark 6:14-29 
   

Eighth Sunday after Pentecost, July 18 

2 Samuel 7:1-14a; Psalm 89:20-37 

Ephesians 2:11-22; Mark 6:30-34, 53-56 
 

Ninth Sunday after Pentecost, July 25 

2 Samuel 11:1-15; Psalm 14 

Ephesians 3:14-21; John 6:1-21  

 

Tenth Sunday after Pentecost, August 1 

2 Samuel 11:26-12:13a; Psalm 51:1-13 

Ephesians 4:1-16; John 6:24-35  
 

Eleventh Sunday after Pentecost, August 8 

2 Samuel 18:5-9, 15, 31-33; Psalm 130 
Ephesians 4:25-5:2; John 6:35, 41-51 
   

Twelfth Sunday after Pentecost, August 15 
1 Kings 2:10-12; 3:3-14; Psalm 111 
Ephesians 5:15-20; John 6:51-58 
   

Thirteenth Sunday after Pentecost, August 22 
1 Kings 8:[1, 6, 10-11], 22-30, 41-43; Psalm 84 

Ephesians 6:10-20; John 6:56-69 
   

Fourteenth Sunday after Pentecost, August 29  

Song of Solomon 2:8-13; Psalm 45:1-2, 7-10 

James 1:17-27; Mark 7:1-8, 14-15, 21-23  

Baptisms 
 

Malakai and Noah Eli Rodriguez—May 8, 2021 

Sons of Cristina and Rosemery Rodriguez 
 

Theodore Everett Jacovino—June 12, 2021 

Son of Michael Jacovino and Claire Murray 

JULY 

Hunter Swales, 1 

Theo Vietzke, 8 

Samuel Conca, 9 

Vivienne Long, 15 

Willa Horowitz, 18 

Aubrey Keough, 21 

Jack Harwood, 22 

Julia McCue, 23 

 

 

 

 

 

 

AUGUST 

Allison McDill, 3 

Charles Collin, 6 

Abigail Collin, 9 

Logan Kirsch, 12 

Samantha Kramer, 15 

Emilie Sullivan, 16 

Caitlyn Harwood, 19 

Graham Woodward, 20 

Natalie Lytle, 21 

Harper Leichsenring, 27 

Zak Lovin, 27 

Lillian Waterman, 31 

 

 



Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

 

 

 

   1 

7:00 AM AA Group - 

DR 

10:00 AM AA 

Group—DR 

2 

7:00 AM AA 

Group - DR  

3 

7:00 PM AA 

Group—DR 

 

 

4 Independence Day 

9:30 AM Holy Eucharist, Rite II w/Livestream—

Church 

10:45 AM Lemonade on the Lawn  

 

 

  

5 Parish Office Closed 

7:00 AM AA Group - 

DR 

10:00 AM AA Group -

DR 

 

6 

7:00 AM AA Group - DR 

7:00 PM Summer Bible 

Study—PH 

 

 

7 

7:00 AM AA Group 

- DR 

7:00 AM Holy 

Eucharist—Chapel 

10:00 AM Holy 

Eucharist—Hughes 

8 

7:00 AM AA Group - 

DR 

10:00 AM AA 

Group—DR 

 

 

 

9 Parish Office 

Closed 

7:00 AM AA 

Group - DR 

  

10 

8:00 AM Men's 

Discussion 

Group - PR 

7:00 PM AA 

Group—DR 

 

11 

9:30 AM Holy Eucharist, Rite II w/Livestream—

Church 

10:45 AM Lemonade on the Lawn  

12 

7:00 AM AA Group - 

DR 

10:00 AM AA Group -

DR 

11:30 AM Serve for 

Loaves and Fishes 

 

13 

7:00 AM AA Group - DR 

7:00 PM Samaritans 

Group—PR 

 

 

 

 

14 

7:00 AM AA Group 

- DR 

7:00 AM Holy 

Eucharist—Chapel 

 

15 

7:00 AM AA Group - 

DR 

10:00 AM AA Group 

-DR 

10:00 AM 

FOODSHARE 

16 Parish 

Office Closed 

7:00 AM AA 

Group - DR 

17 

7:00 PM AA 

Group—DR 

2:00 PM  

David Thomas 

Funeral— 

Church 

 

 

18 

9:30 AM Holy Eucharist, Rite II w/Livestream—

Church 

10:45 AM Lemonade on the Lawn  

19 

7:00 AM AA Group - 

DR 

10:00 AM AA Group -

DR 

 

20 

7:00 AM AA Group - DR 

7:00 PM Summer Bible 

Study—PH 

 

 

21 

7:00 AM AA Group 

- DR 

7:00 AM Holy 

Eucharist—Chapel 

10:30 AM Holy 

Eucharist—

McAuley 

 

22 

7:00 AM AA Group - 

DR 

10:00 AM AA 

Group—DR 

 

 

 

 

23 Parish 

Office Closed 

7:00 AM AA 

Group - DR  

5:15 PM Friday 

Family Night—

Fernridge Park 

24 

8:00 AM Men's 

Discussion 

Group - PR  

7:00 PM AA 

Group—DR 

 

25 

9:30 AM Holy Eucharist, Rite II w/Livestream—

Church 

9:30 AM KFC (Kids for Christ) - PH  

10:45 AM Lemonade on the Lawn  

 

 

 

26 

7:00 AM AA Group - 

DR 

10:00 AM AA Group -

DR 

 

  

27 

7:00 AM AA Group - DR 

 

28 

7:00 AM AA Group 

- DR 

7:00 AM Holy 

Eucharist—Chapel 

 

29 

7:00 AM AA Group - 

DR 

10:00 AM AA 

Group—DR 

30 Parish 

Office Closed 

7:00 AM AA 

Group - DR  

 

31 

7:00 PM AA 

Group—DR 

July 2021 



Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

1 

9:30 AM Holy Eucharist, Rite II w/Livestream—

Church 

9:30 AM KFC (Kids for Christ) - PH  

10:45 AM Lemonade on the Lawn  

 

 

2 3 

7:00 AM AA Group - DR 

7:00 PM Summer Bible 

Study—PH 

4 

7:00 AM AA Group 

- DR 

7:00 AM Holy 

Eucharist—Chapel 

10:00 AM Holy 

Eucharist—Hughes 

5 

7:00 AM AA Group - 

DR 

10:00 AM AA 

Group—DR 

6 Parish Office 

Closed 

7:00 AM AA 

Group - DR 

 

 

7 

7:00 PM AA 

Group—DR 

 

 

8 

9:30 AM Holy Eucharist, Rite II w/Livestream—

Church 

9:30 AM KFC (Kids for Christ) - PH  

10:45 AM Lemonade on the Lawn  

 

 

  

9 

7:00 AM AA Group - 

DR 

10:00 AM AA Group -

DR 

 

10 

7:00 AM AA Group - DR 

7:00 PM Samaritans 

Group—PR 

 

 

11 

7:00 AM AA Group 

- DR 

7:00 AM Holy 

Eucharist—Chapel 

12 

7:00 AM AA Group - 

DR 

10:00 AM AA 

Group—DR 

 

 

 

13 Parish 

Office Closed 

7:00 AM AA 

Group - DR 

 

14 

8:00 AM Men's 

Discussion 

Group - PR 

7:00 PM AA 

Group—DR 

 

 

15 

9:30 AM Holy Eucharist, Rite II w/Livestream—

Church 

9:30 AM KFC (Kids for Christ) - PH  

10:45 AM Lemonade on the Lawn  

16 

7:00 AM AA Group - 

DR 

10:00 AM AA Group -

DR 

11:30 AM Serve for 

Loaves and Fishes 

 

 

17 

7:00 AM AA Group - DR 

 

 

 

 

 

18 

7:00 AM AA Group 

- DR 

7:00 AM Holy 

Eucharist—Chapel 

10:30 AM Holy 

Eucharist—

McAuley 

 

 

 

19 

7:00 AM AA Group - 

DR 

10:00 AM AA Group 

-DR 

10:00 AM 

FOODSHARE 

20 

Parish Office 

Closed 

7:00 AM AA 

Group - DR 

21 

7:00 PM AA 

Group—DR 

 

 

22 

9:30 AM Holy Eucharist, Rite II w/Livestream—

Church 

9:30 AM KFC (Kids for Christ) - PH  

10:45 AM Lemonade on the Lawn  

23 

7:00 AM AA Group - 

DR 

10:00 AM AA Group -

DR 

 

24 

7:00 AM AA Group - DR 

 

 

25 

7:00 AM AA Group 

- DR 

7:00 AM Holy 

Eucharist—Chapel 

26 

7:00 AM AA Group - 

DR 

10:00 AM AA 

Group—DR 

 

 

 

 

27 

Parish Office 

Closed 

7:00 AM AA 

Group - DR  

5:15 PM Family 

Night—

Fernridge Park 

28 

8:00 AM Men's 

Discussion 

Group - PR  

7:00 PM AA 

Group—DR 

29 

9:30 AM Holy Eucharist, Rite II w/Livestream—

Church 

9:30 AM KFC (Kids for Christ) - PH  

10:45 AM Lemonade on the Lawn  

30 

7:00 AM AA Group - 

DR 

10:00 AM AA Group -

DR 

 

 

  

31 

7:00 AM AA Group - DR 

 

 

   

August 2021 



 

 

The Reverend Robert C. Hooper, III     Rector  
The Reverend Tim R. O’Leary  Assistant  Rector   
The Reverend Canon Douglas T. Cooke   Priest Associate  
The Reverend Barry W. Miller    Priest Associate 
The Reverend Canon John L.C. Mitman   Priest Associate   
The Reverend Dr. Borden W. Painter   Priest Associate   
The Reverend Elsa P. Walberg    Priest Associate 
The Reverend Terry M. Wysong    Priest Associate 
 

 
 

 

 

Cheryl C. Batter  Administrator 

Heidi Cotter  Financial Secretary 

Leon Fraser  Sexton 

Priscilla Hooper  Director of Family Ministries 

Vaughn Mauren  Organist & Choirmaster 

 

The Clergy 

 

The Staff 

The Vestry 

Claire Burnett  Senior Warden 

David Dynowski  Junior Warden 

Kerri Raissian  Clerk 

Harry Meyer  Treasurer 

 

Term Ending 2022 

Doug Compton, Greg Jacobs 

Chris Keesling 

Term Ending 2023 

Jerrod Bowman, Ruth Mitman 

Tyler Smith, Loretta Waldman 

Term Ending 2024 

Adam Fisher, Jessica Henning 

Jonathan Lewis, Debra Morton 

St. James’s Episcopal Church 

19 Walden Street 

West Hartford, CT  06107 
 

Phone: 860-521-9620 

Fax: 860-521-5756 

E-mail: info@stjameswh.org 

Website: www.stjameswh.org 
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Hartford, Conn. 

Volunteer Staff 

Michael Sherrill  Assistant Treasurer 

 


